
 

 

JOINOS – a new communication and school meal payment website 

Parents of children who stay for a school lunch should have all received a letter in the post 

with a unique registration code to sign up to JOINOS – if you have not yet registered, 

please can we ask that you do so as soon as possible so you don’t miss out? JOINOS is not 

just to pay for school meals, it will keep you up to date with important information from 

Catering Services, about menus, special days and your child’s school meal account. Paying for 

school meals using JOINOS couldn’t be simpler, you can pay by debit or credit card online 

using a computer, tablet or smart phone, simply go to www.joinos.com 

For assistance when entering your code:- 

O   -   alphabetical capital 

0  -   number 

 I   -   is a capital I 

1 -   is the number 

 

Movember  
On Friday 29th November, the whole school celebrated ‘Movember’ 

and children came into school on that 

day, wearing moustaches. Prizes for 

the most imaginative and creative 

moustaches were given to children in 

each class. A gallery of moustaches 

can be found on our school website 

under ‘galleries’. Here are the 

splendid efforts from Leon, Holly and Addison, Mr Bell (Dad of Jaden, 

Leon and Lucas) and Mr Tyas (Dad of John) and Mr Burgess. Well 

done to all who took part !  

 

Crazy Christmas arts and crafts 
Thanks to the Friends of Preston Grange for their superb hard work in creating imaginative 

Christmas crafts, the fantastic Elves workshop and the Christmas tuck shop which was held 

last Friday. The children made some beautiful crafts. Thanks to all involved for their time 

and support. 

 

Performance spare tickets 
Tickets for the Christmas performances will be sent home with the children on Thursday 

this week. The maximum capacity of the school hall is 150 adults at each performance. 

Should there be any spare tickets for the performances, please call into the school office to 

request spare tickets on Monday 9th December.  
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Notices/reminders 
Please check our school website for reminders about upcoming events and messages in 

between the fortnightly newsletters. Thank you. 

 

Christmas lunch 
Apologies for the correct day but the wrong date, on the previous newsletter ! School 

Christmas lunch will be on Wednesday 11th December. Please note that this is fully booked 

now. 

 

Pantomime ticket winners 
Congratulations to the Gibson family (Erin and Alex) and the Garfoot family (Grace) who 

were lucky winners of the free panto tickets for Mother Goose at Seaton Delaval Arts 

Centre. 
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